Pacific Year of Climate Change side event Wednesday 3 June 2009

18.00 – 19.30, Room Wind, Ministry of Environment building

There will be a brief presentation on Pacific policy and activities under the Pacific Year of Climate Change, followed by presentation of the following documentaries on climate change from the Pacific Islands.

Pohnpei experiences global warming

Federated States of Micronesia

Conservation Society of Pohnpei. (English/Pohnpeian, 2008,13:26)

Tells the story of unexpected sea level rise and its impact on the lives of the people of

Pohnpei. Though Pohnpei is a mountainous island, the majority of its citizens live in the

coastal area and have experienced unexpected sea level rise several times in the first months of 2008. The film examines ways in which the Conservation Society of Pohnpei, a local NGO, and the Pohnpeian people are responding to this growing threat

The Island of my Ancestors

Kiribati 
Naamon Marae/Television Kiribati Limited (te taetae ni Kiribati/English, 2008, 16:34)

Another intriguing look at the climate-related problems faced by Kiribati and the unique

solutions it has developed. The film focuses on the threat posed to the rich I-Kiribati cultural heritage by climate change, in addition to the potential loss of their homeland.

Ad Jolet: Anikien RiMajol Kon Climate Change

Republic of the Marshall Islands
(High Tide Productions (Marshallese/English, 2008, 05:00)

As one of the most vulnerable nations in the world, the Marshalls are among the very first to experience the devastating effects of sea level rise and other climate-related problems.  Interviews with Marshallese from different segments of society shed light on the costs involved with the loss of their homeland and cultural identity as a result of climate change.

Meena^5 

Cook Islands 
Pitt Media Group/Ewan Cameron (English, 2008, 10:13)

In February 2005, the Cook Islands were hit by Cyclone Meena, bringing with it winds of over 80 knots and storm surge that caused flooding of many areas. With the storm's passing, most thought the worst was behind them. However, in the course of the next month the Cooks experienced four more tropical cyclones - an unprecedented number in such a short period of time. This film looks at the aftermath of the 2005 events and asks whether this is a sign of things to come as the result of global climate change.

If you are interested in these films please contact Ewan Cameron, PYOCC Coordinator, SPREP, at sprep@sprep.org
